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ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, November 3, 2021 at 3:30 p.m.

Present:	Myke Furhman, EDC Chair 		
Kathleen DiTullio
		Michael Kiviat
		Greg Manning

1.	Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:33 pm by Mr. Furhman.

2.	Planning for EDC Sponsored Community Holiday Sing Along
	
Mr. Furhman asked Mr. Manning to update the committee on what he has done. Mr. Manning said he spoke with Public Works and the sing along is on their calendar. He was asked if any personnel will be needed from Public Works and he said if they can get the Fire Police they will not need Public Works. He said he could turn on the light towers. He spoke with the Health Department and they are okay with what is planned but the health director would get on the call if needed to discuss CDC guidelines. He said the only item outstanding is if there is a charitable purpose such as a canned food drive for the food pantry. Mr. Manning did note that there may not be any power sources available since all will be used for the tree lights. Mr. Furhman said if the music is a capela and there are lights on the field then they will not need power. Mr. Manning asked if the PA system could be battery operated and Mr. Furhman said he has one that could be connected to the car power. Mr. Manning said he would reach out to the soccer and football teams to see if their lights could be borrowed if needed.

Mr.Furhmam asked if the bandstand would be lighted or the walkways and Mr. Manning said the Public Works Department has one stanchion that they will leave after the tree lighting. He said the tree and gazebo will help light the area where the singing will be but maybe the parking lot should be lighted. He said it was more for safety. He did note that the stanchions are diesel operated and can be noisy if the music is a capela.

Mr. Furhman asked about the vendor situation in regard to the health department and Mr. Manning said the health department said as long as everything is controlled and people are socially distanced this will be fine. He said the health department prefers that the vendors do their own food handling versus EDC being involved. He said if they get 10 vendors they should be able to space them 6 to 8 feet apart in the parking lot.

Mr. Furhman asked Mr. Kiviat about the song book options and Mr. Kiviat said he sent a link to everyone and he had the cover page design from Mr. Furhman. Mr. Furhman suggested everyone could scour the internet for clip art of Holiday images to add to the book. He asked if the EDC had considered sponsors and Ms. DiTullio said she had visited Union Savings Bank and Savings Bank of Danbury but had not heard anything back yet. Mr. Kiviat said the quote he got was for 100 books, 2 pages, black and white, he felt color would be $1.50 per book more. Ms. DiTullio asked if collating the book themselves was doable and Mr. Furhman felt a sponsor could help make the book as nice as possible,

Mr. Manning suggested keeping everything as simple as possible and keep costs down for the first go round. Mr. Kiviat said they could just print some color copies and not bind them as he had suggested. He said Godfather would be more expensive than Staples but Staples would have a quicker turnaround. He also priced out the lawn signs and said they were about $6.80 each for 10 and less as the numbers increased.  Ms. DiTullio asked if that price was for double sided or one sided and Mr. Kiviat said it was one sided. Mr. Manning said the biggest sign should be at Memorial Field highlighting the sing along here, December 11th. Ms. DiTullio said the signs should be at Route 39 and 37 intersections. Mr. Kiviat asked if the signs could be placed in Danbury and Mr. Furhman said if it is public policy than it should not be an issue if it is State DOT, they will pick them up and bring them to the DOT garage. Ms. DiTullio said Evan White knew who to speak to in Danbury about signs.

Mr. Manning suggested getting quotes from local businesses and compare to online numbers. Mr. Furhman said Speedi Sign in Brookfield is price friendly. 

Ms. DiTullio said she reached out to Bruce Tyler who is the head of the volunteer Fire Police but had not heard back. She reached out to some churches but had not heard back. She reached out to Carolyn Ronan and has not heard back. She also looked into the jingle bell giveaways for gifts and asked how much the EDC wanted to spend. Mr. Manning said the prices she had shared were 48 pieces for $18 and he suggested three orders. 

Ms. DiTullio moved to authorize $60 for jingle bells as handouts for the Sing Along, seconded by Mr. Manning and passed unanimously.
Aye: DiTullio, Manning, Furhman, Kiviat

Mr. Furhman moved to authorize $150 for yard signs to promote the Sing Along. seconded by Ms. DiTullio and passed unanimously.
Aye: DiTullio, Manning, Furhman, Kiviat

Mr. Furhman asked if the EDC was ready to set a number on the songbooks or do more research and Mr. Manning said he would like a quote for cost of color versus black and white. Mr. Furhman suggested Mr. Kiviat e-mail around the information to discuss at the next meeting.

Mr. Furhman said he created a Google doc with a list of songs including Christmas, Hannukkah, Winter Wonderland type songs, etc. Mr. Kiviat asked if anyone had contacted the high school and Ms. DiTullio said she had spoken to the Chamber music director and the Chamber singers will join the event.

Mr. Manning asked about contacted vendors and Mr. Furhman said he had reached out to Joe at Johnny's. Ms. DiTullio asked if there was a list created so no one duplicated an ask and Mr. Furhman said he would create a Google doc for that.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 10th at 3:30 pm.

Mr. Furhman moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:27 pm, seconded by Ms. DiTullio and passed unanimously.
Aye: DiTullio, Manning, Furhman, Kiviat

3.	Adjournment	

Mr. Furhman moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:27 pm, seconded by Ms. DiTullio and passed unanimously.
Aye: DiTullio, Manning, Furhman, Kiviat
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